[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.jpg]



Dear 5th Grade Parents,





Your child has the opportunity to participate in a puberty education program, Always Changing, presented at the school by a trained teacher or school nurse.  The program includes a short video presentation, as well as a question and answer session regarding changes that a young person’s body goes through during puberty and adolescence.  Boys and girls will be separated for the presentation.





As part of the program, both boys and girls learn:


About the physical changes that are occurring or will occur in their bodies over the next few years


About the emotional changes that will take place


That these changes and feelings are normal 


Understand that personal hygiene is each individual’s responsibility.





In addition, the program helps girls:


Understand the menstrual cycle


Understand what to expect during a period


Learn how to manage periods while continuing the normal activities.





The Always Changing Program is based on national research and consultation with school nurses, health educators, parents and medical professionals.   





The program will be held on Thursday March 12, 2020 from 1:30pm to 2:30pm.  If you DO NOT want your child to participate in this program, please sign and return this letter by March 9, 2020.  We ask that you plan ahead and be mindful not to sign your child out early that afternoon.  





To review the Always Changing – Girls video or the Always Changing – Boys video, go to � HYPERLINK "https://www.pgschoolprograms.com/Parents" �https://www.pgschoolprograms.com/Parents� and scroll down to the “Videos” section. If you have any questions about the Always Changing Program, please call the clinic to speak to a nurse at (904) 547-7919.





Sincerely,





Traci Hemingway


Principal





-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------








_______________________________ does not have my permission to participate.


(Student’s name)











___________________________________            ______________________________________


(Parent’s signature)				    (Date)





Traci Hemingway, Principal                    10901 Russell Sampson Road, St. Johns, Florida 32259


Elizabeth Haas, Assistant Principal                                                                            (904) 547-7900     


Jessica McCool, Assistant Principal				                 FAX: (904) 547-7905       


Erin Glennon, Assistant Principal                                                             www-lpa.stjohns.k12.fl.us	   
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